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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
Strategic Plan Review & Input 
 
A copy of the Treynor CSD Strategic Plan can be found on 
the school’s website (www.treynorschools.org) by clicking 
on the “District” tab and then the tab labeled “Strategic 
Plan”.  This plan is used by the Board of Education to help 
identify projects, positions, and programs that the District 
may need to address in the next few years.  When the 
Board of Education looks at allocating resources for various 
projects, the Strategic Plan is used as part of the process. 

 

The Strategic Plan gets reviewed annually; however, every 
3-4 years, as many of the tasks are accomplished, we go 
back and complete an in-depth review.    We started the in-depth review process on 
December 3rd at a Board work session.  During December and January, the faculty 
and staff were given an opportunity to review the plan and provide input.  On Janu-
ary 20th, we held a Community Coffee and spent a few hours reviewing the plan with 
district patrons and collecting their input.   Throughout the month of February, we 
are continuing to solicit input from parents, students, and community members that 
were unable to attend the Community Coffee. 

 

The Strategic Plan includes items which are usually larger purchases that take a 
significant amount of revenue to accomplish.  Minor projects (like painting a room or 
fixing one computer) can be dealt with in the annual budget and are typically not 
listed in the plan.  Also, don't get hung up on whether an item is categorized as a 1-
2 year goal, 3-5 year goal, or 5+ year goal as the list will be re-prioritized once it has 
been updated.    

 

Please remember that this plan is intended to be a document that is continually 
changing. Goals will be accomplished, new items will arise that will be added to the 
plan, and time frames for goals will shift as the district's needs and resources contin-
ue to change. 

 

Please take some time to review the plan and offer any suggestions of items the 
Board may want to include.  Suggestions and ideas can be emailed to Mr. Elwood 
at kelwood@treynorcardinals.org   

 
Thanks for taking time to participate in the review process.  Your input is greatly 
appreciated! 
 
 
 

Review the district’s 
Strategic Plan and 

provide suggestions 
and ideas! 



Newsletter Page 2 

As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur 
at anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the 
day, we will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m.  In addition to our school 
website, the media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, 
WOWT, KMTV and KETV.   
 
If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during 
the day and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH 
YOUR CHILD.  When early dismissals occur during the day, we usually have limited 
time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an early out has taken 
place.  Also, we have over 750 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in each building.  Don’t 
assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school during the regular day.  
Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining your family’s specif-
ic plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students need to discuss 
with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of al early dismissal during the school day.  Proper 
planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we ever have an unfore-
seen early dismissal. 
 
A new Parent Notification system has been purchased to allow Treynor school officials to communicate school 
cancellations, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule changes and general notices or an-
nouncements to parents in a timely and efficient manner.  Parents have the ability to sign up and select multi-
ple methods for receiving notifications from the school (direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text 
messages, emails, text-to-speech, TTY, Facebook, Twitter and RSS).  Check the website for updates regard-
ing this new service and sign up on the webpage by clicking on “Quick Links” and then “Notifications” . 
 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon... 

The Treynor speech program continues to flourish under the direction of head speech coach Lori Burton.  This 
year we have over 60 students participating in large group and individual speech.  Due to the continued growth 
and hard work of our students and coaches the expectations are once again set high for our thespians.  District 
Large Group was held at Shenandoah High School on January 23.  After a day of outstanding performances, 
11 groups (over 50 students) qualified for State Large Group.  The State event will be held on February 6 at 
Waukee High School.  Congratulations to Coach Burton, our dedicated assistant coaches, and all the speech 
students on their success thus far.  As Large Group starts to wind down Individual speech will be kicking off 
soon.  When you get a chance, stop by one of the upcoming contests to support our speech students. 

 
February 6 State Large Group            Waukee High School 
February 20 Large Group All-State            Iowa State University 
February 27 District Individual Events            Logan-Magnolia High School 
March 12 State Individual Events            Des Moines North High School 
April 4  Individual All-State            University of Northern Iowa  
 
Thanks for your continued support of our students, staff and programs. 
 
Go Cardinals! 
 
Mr. Elwood 

Another successful speech season underway…. 



Another month in the books!  Our students continue to perform at very high levels and have 
enjoyed many different activities including the second round of FAST testing, Kindergarten 
Muffins for Mom, Cardinal Branch Bank, Stock Market game, and our second Accelerated 
Reading Cardinal Cart. 
 
February proves to be very busy as well with our classroom Valentine’s parties as the high-
light.  Finally, we have our last Box Tops for Education submission on February 29th, so 

please send those to school with your children as soon as possible. 
 
As always, please feel free to contact me if you have questions, comments or concerns on happenings here 
at the elementary school! 
 
Mrs. Kay, Principal 
jkay@treynorcardinals.org 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 
February 1-5  Junior Dance Camp 
February 2  Invention Convention 
   Cardinal Branch Bank (every Tuesday) 
February 3  1:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
February 12  Classroom Valentine’s Parties @ 2:00 p.m. 
February 15  No School/Teacher Inservice 
February 17  Progress Reports Sent Home 

Parents/guardians considering the use of the open enrollment option to enroll their child/children in another 
public school district in the state of Iowa should be aware of the following dates: 

March 1, 2016:  the last date for regular open enrollment requests for the 2016-2017 school year, except for 
“good cause” reasons or kindergarten applications. 

Kindergarten applications must be filed on or before September 1 of the school year in which open 
enrollment is requested.  (September 1, 2016 for the 2016-2017 school  year). 

For further details, contact the school Superintendent’s office at 712-487-3414. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

OPEN ENROLLMENT DEADLINE  

BREAKFAST LOGIC! 
Breakfast is a good thing!  When students need to take achievement tests, schools 
strongly urge them to eat breakfast first on testing days.  Why?  Because we know that 
when students eat breakfast, they perform better and are better able to concentrate.  
Yet, on “normal” days, many students fail to eat breakfast; they’re too busy, too tired, or 
just don’t know what to eat. 
 
Let’s help students to perform better every day, by making sure they eat a healthy 
breakfast at home or at school. 
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        February 3 Teacher Inservice—1:00 Dismissal 

        February 15 Teacher Inservice—No School 

        February 17 Progress Reports  

        February 26 Middle School Red Hot Dance 
   8:00—10:00 p.m. MS Commons 
  

As we all know, it is never too early to begin teaching children how to be caring, confident, 
self-aware and respectful of those around them.  Parents are a child’s first teacher in teach-
ing character lessons and those of us in the educational environment know exactly how important this job is 
and how much it pays off for all of us by the time these kids get to our building.  Below are five tips LaPetite 
Academy shares with parents on how to raise “Kids of Character”. 

 Volunteer with your child.  By making community service a regular part of your child’s life,  you reinforce 
the importance of giving to others/sharing and help him or her develop a greater awareness of the world 
and the diversity of people in it.  Volunteer outings together also provide great opportunities to spend quali-
ty time together as a family.  At LaPetite , kids are asked to join with parents in two annual fundraising 
events per year for the Make-A-Wish Foundation.  The events are not only fun family activities, but also 
raise considerable money for a worthy cause. 

 Treat others as you’d like your child to treat them.  You are your child’s first and most influential teach-
er and they are always watching you.  “Modeling” your own kind and caring behavior towards friends and 
relatives is an effective way to teach your children how to be good to others.  Show what being a good 
friend is about and tell your children how to treat people with kindness and respect. 

 Be your child’s problem “helper” versus problem solver.  Guide and support your children as they 
work through conflicts or struggles, but avoid doing for them what they have the skills to accomplish on 
their own.  Rather than anticipating and dissolving potential struggles for your child before they happen, 
become a partner and join his/her efforts to work through them together. 

 Encourage your child to be truthful, but focus on correcting behavior versus pressuring them into 
“confessing”.  Children often stretch the truth or make up stories to avoid getting in trouble after misbe-
having.  By rationally focusing on a behavior problem rather than showing disappointment about your 
child’s cover-up/lie, you send a direct message that he or she shouldn’t fear being disciplined and thus tell-
ing a story is not necessary. 

 Engage and involve your child in everyday tasks.  Asking for their help makes children feel useful and 
important.  By regularly involving your child in age-appropriate jobs with you, you’re helping him/her devel-
op a sense of responsibility and familiarity working with others. 

 

Middle School “Red Hot Dance” 

The dance is on Friday, February 26th from 8-10:00 p.m. in the Middle School Commons area.  The cost is $3 
and snacks will be provided for $1 each.  Students are to dress semi-formal (no jeans).  This dance is spon-
sored by the Middle School Student Council and the music will be provided by the high school dance team.  We  
hope that everyone will attend! 

NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MRS. BERENS 

Middle School 
students encour-
aged to be “Kids 

of Character”! 
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As the month of January has passed and the cold days of winter are here, our 
students continue to excel.   Congratulations to the Treynor Jazz Band and Jazz 
Choir for each earning 1st place at WIC Jazz Festival held at Iowa Western on 
Tuesday, January 14th.   Also, congratulations to Wynn Keller on receiving an 
outstanding solo award. 

Our extracurricular activities are having very good seasons.  The Speech team 
has a large number of participants with great potential to qualify many for State 
competition.  The Jazz Choir and Band are doing very well and I wish them good 
luck with their remaining competitions.  As I write this article, the basketball teams are undefeated and continue 
to improve each game.  The wrestling team is also doing very well and I encourage everyone to support them 
when we host Sectionals on Saturday, February 6th. 

I also want to take this opportunity to inform everyone about tutoring that is available for High School students 
during Card Pride at the end of the day.  Students have the opportunity to come to the Commons to get help 
with difficult work from several Junior and Senior tutors or they may also use this time to form “study groups” 
where students can help each other with challenging homework or study together for upcoming tests.  This pro-
gram began in the fall and has not developed as I thought it would.  I hope this article will aid in developing this 
program to its potential. 

We are very excited to have received notification in December that our application for the Teacher Leadership 
and Compensation Grant was accepted.  The Teacher Leadership and Compensation (TLC) System rewards 
effective teachers with leadership opportunities, attracts promising new teachers with competitive starting sala-
ries and more support, and fosters greater collaboration for all teachers to learn from each other. 

The goals of the Teacher Leadership and Compensation System are to: 

 Attract able and promising new teachers by offering competitive starting salaries and offering short-term 
and long-term professional development and leadership opportunities. 

 Retain effective teachers by providing enhanced career opportunities. 

 Promote collaboration by developing and supporting opportunities for teachers in schools and school dis-
tricts statewide to learn from each other. 

 Reward professional growth and effective teaching by providing pathways for career opportunities that 
come with increased leadership responsibilities and involve increased compensation. 

 Improve student achievement by strengthening instruction. 

Lastly, I want everyone to know that I have had and will always have an “open door” for all school stakeholders.  
I encourage anyone who has concerns or questions about anything that occurs at Treynor High School to 
please contact me.  Unless it is an infringement of an individual’s privacy, I would be more than happy to dis-
cuss what’s happening at the High School. 

Gary McNeal 
High School Principal 
 

 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. MCNEAL 
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FROM MR. NAVARA,  ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 

What is  the Treynor Athletic Booster organization?   The Treynor Athletic Booster 
organization is an organization that generates support and funds for the 15 sports, 
the weight room, cheerleaders and dance teams at Treynor High School. 

Who is a member of the Athletic Booster organization?  If you have a son or daugh-
ter who participates on a sports, cheer and/or dance team, you are a member of the 
Athletic Booster organization. 

How does the organization generate funds?  The organization generates funds by 
having each grade (class) perform an activity during the year.  The grade (class) will 
perform that activity until they graduate from  high school.  For instance, this year 

(2015-2016):  6th grade class was to learn the Kick-off  Dinner from the Senior class, 7th grade class has the 
Booster Club Basketball Tourney, 8th grade class was in charge of the first half of the winter sports season con-
cessions, 9th and 10th grade classes have the spring sports concessions and the Junior class is in charge of 
the Booster Club Golf Tourney.  The organization itself is looking to start some new traditions, possibly hosting 
a steak dinner night with a comedian or speaker. 

What happens to the funds once they are generated?  Every sport is assigned a certain percentage of the funds 
to use for their particular sport.  The percentages range from 2.5—9, largely due to the need and cost of the 
activity.  An example of items that the funds are used for are:  additional assistant coaches, ropes, kettlebell 
weights, team jackets and t-shirts, just to name a few items. 

How do we know funds are being spent appropriately?  Each sport has a parent representative that will sign off 
on purchases that a coach in that sport wants to purchase.  The Activities Director must also sign off on the 
purchase.  This assists with inappropriate purchases and duplicate purchases with 
the school. 

The Athletic Booster organization is always wanting suggestions on how to become 
a better organization.  I am hoping this article will give some clarity to the Treynor 
Athletic Booster organization.  We will be holding an organizational meeting on 
Thursday, March 3, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in the high school commons.  Please attend 
and assist in creating an organization that will benefit Treynor Athletics for years to 
come. 

 

Tim Navara 
Activities Director 

JOOI CLUB “SOUPER BOWL” FOOD DRIVE 

The Treynor High School JOOI Club (Junior Optimist Service Club) members will be conducting the annual 
“Souper Bowl” food pantry drive on Super Bowl Sunday, February 7th, beginning at 
1:00 p.m.  Items to be donated  to the Treynor Food Pantry are to be left outside the 
front door of Treynor homes by 1:00 p.m.  Items needed are cereals, canned chili, 
canned chicken, pork & beans, canned fruit, fruit juice, cocoa mix, brownie mix, 
cake mix, soups, etc. as well as paper products, toilet paper and hand soap.  The 
local pantry has had an increase in use by those in need even more than in the past 
years.  For those who live in the country, the local churches collect pantry items on 
the first Sunday of the month which also goes to the local food pantry. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
JH GBB IKM-M 
Here 4:15 
JH Wrestling @ 
MV  4:15 
 

2 
9th Boys BB T-
C Here 4:30 
JV/V G & B 
BB Tri-Center 
Here 6:00/7:30 

3 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 
 

4 
JH G BB @ T-C 
4:15 
JH Wrestling  
Here  4:15 
G/B  JV/Var  
BB @ Griswold 
6:00/7:30 

5 
9th B BB IKM-
M Here 4:30 
JV/V G & B BB 
IKM-M Here  
6:00/7:30 

6  
State Large 
Group Speech @ 
Waukee 
Sectional Wres-
tling Tournament 
Here 12:00 

7 
 
 

8 
State Jazz Choir 
@ L.C.; JH G BB 
@ Riverside 4:15; 
JH Wrestling 
Here 4:15 
 

9   
Elem. Field 
Trip to IWCC 
JV/V G & B 
BB Riverside 
Here 
6:00/7:30 

10    11  
JH Girls BB @ 
Griswold 4:15 
JH Wrestling 
@ Griswold 
4:15 
HS Winter 
Concert 7:30 

12 
Elem. Valentine 
Parties @ 2:15 
9th B BB  Atlan-
tic Here 4:30; 
JV/Var Boys BB  
Atlantic Here 
6:00/7:30 

13 
District Wrestling 
@ Underwood 
12:00 
 

14 
 

15   NO  

SCHOOL 
INSERVICE 

JH G BB AHST 
Here 4:15; JH 
Wrestling @ T-C  
4:15; HS Track 
Practice Begins 
Board Mtg. 6:30 

16 
District Jazz 
Band @ 
Audubon 
Girls  
Regional BB 
Here 7:00 

17  
Progress 
Reports 
Sent Home 

18 
JH Girls BB @ 
Audubon 4:15 
State Wrestling 
in Des Moines 
Boys District 
Basketball  
 

19  

State Wrestling 
in Des Moines 
Girls Regional 
Basketball 
Here 7:00 

20 
Large Group 
All State Speech 
@ Ames 
State Wrestling 
in Des Moines 

21 
 

22   
Jazz Choir Con-
test @ Morn-
ingside College 
Girls Regional 
Basketball @ 
Mapleton 7:00 

23  
JH Girls BB @ 
Wilson  4:00 
Boys District 
Basketball 
Contest Speech 
Community 
Night in Aud.  

24   

 
 

25  
 
 

26 
JH Girls BB @ 
Wilson MS 
4:00 
MS “Red Hot” 
Dance 8-10:00 

27  
District Individu-
al Speech @ Lo-
Ma 
Boys Sub-State 
Basketball 

28 29 
Girls State  
Basketball in 
Des Moines 
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Happy Valentine’s Day!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

1 
Girls State Bas-
ketball in Des 
Moines 
Elementary 
Night of the 
Arts 6:30—
8:00 

2 
1:00 Early 

Dismissal—
Teacher 
Inservice 

Girls State 
Basketball 

 3 
Elem. Field 
Trip to Hol-
land Center 
Girls State 
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

4 
Girls State 
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

 
 

5 
Girls State  
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

6 
 

7  
Boys State 
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

8  
Elem/JH 
Honor Choir 
Here 
Boys State  
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

9 
 

10  
Boys State 
Basketball in 
Des Moines 
 
Pops Concert 
@ 5:30 

11 
 N.W. Music 
Concert 8:20 am 
Weightlifting 
Championships 
@ M.V. 4:30 
Boys State 
Basketball  

12 
Individual State 
Speech @ Des 
Moines North 

13 
 

14  
Bloodmobile 
Here East Gym 
@ 8:00—2:00 
G & B Golf & 
Boys Soccer 
Practices Begin 
Board Meeting 

15   

National  
Honor 
Society  
Induction 
Ceremony 
7:00 

16   
1:00 Early 

Dismissal—
Teacher 
Service 

Quiz Bowl @ 
Lo-Ma 1:00 

17  
 
Jazz Choir 
Contest @ 
IWCC 
 

18 
2:00 Early 

Dismissal—
End of  
Quarter 

19 
 
Dance Team Show 
@ 7:00 
 

20 
 

 

21 
JH Honor Band 
& HS Inst. Fest 
@ T-C 12:30 
Girls Soccer 
Practice Begins 
Begin 4th  
Quarter 

22 
2:00  

Dismissal  
Parent- 
Teacher 

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

23   

 
24 

2:00  
Dismissal 

Parent- 
Teacher 

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

25 
 

NO 
SCHOOL 

26  
 

27  

 

 

 

28  
NO 

SCHOOL 
EASTER 

VACATION 

29  

NO SCHOOL 
Jazz Choir Cham-
pionships @ W 
Des Moines 
Valley  
Boys Track @ 
Audubon 

30 
NO 

SCHOOL 
TEACHER 

IN-
SERVICE 

31 
Girls Track @ 
Audubon 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day! 
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ELEMENTARY NIGHT OF THE ARTS 

 
Plan to visit the Treynor Elementary School on March 1 for Elementary 
Night of the Arts.  Help us celebrate the artistic talents of our youth!  The 
event will be held from 6:30—8:00 p.m. at the Elementary School. 



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, socio-economic status or ances-
try.   Treynor Schools supports Affirma-
tive Action and Equal Opportunity Em-
ployment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

PARENTS—CHECK LUNCH BALANCES! 

If you are feeling the winter blues, get out of the house and catch a concert!  The high 
school winter concert will be held on Thursday, February 11 at 7:30 p.m. in the auditori-
um.  This concert will feature the high school choir, concert band, jazz choir and jazz 
band. 
 
The Pops Concert is scheduled for Thursday, March 10th beginning at 5:30 p.m. in the 
west gym.  This will include a meal along with small groups, jazz choir and jazz band.  
Get out of the house and support the arts! 

CABIN FEVER?  CATCH A CONCERT! 

Low lunch balance notices are given to students and also emailed to parents.  Please make sure your email 
address in our database is correct in order for you to receive these notices.  Students need to maintain a posi-
tive balance in their lunch account.  If at any time you would like to complete a free and reduced price lunch 
application, contact the Superintendent’s office.  If you have any questions regarding your student’s lunch ac-
count, please contact any of the school offices.   


